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The Evangelical Lutheran Church of All Saints, ELCA 

 "To share the Good News of God's Love in Christ with All Persons" 

5800 N. State Park Road, Fox Lake, IL   60020 

847.587.7727 

email: lcasfl@att.net         website: www.allsaintsfoxlake.org 

Pastor: The Reverend Nathan P. Anderson    

 
All Saints' Calendar: June 11th to June 17th 

 
Monday: Finance Meeting   9:00 am 
Tuesday: Council Meeting   7:00 pm 

Wednesday: WELCA    9:30 am 

   Thursday: Rejoice Choir Rehearsal   7:15 pm   

Friday:  Cleaning Crew 

Saturday:  

Sunday: Blended Service   9:00 am 

  

 

SPRING GROVE 2018 
 4TH OF JULY Parade 

 

 Grand Marshal 

Pastor Nathan Anderson  
 

SPRING GROVE 4TH OF JULY PARADE 

It’s is that time of year again when your Stewardship Committee is busy planning our participation in the July 

4th parade in Spring Grove.  We are excited about so many things this year:    1. We need to try to KEEP our 

First Place, Best in Show trophy.   2.  Our very own, Pastor Anderson is the GRAND MARSHALL of the 

parade and 3.  The theme this year is LEGOs….so our theme is “Building a Life in Christ!”  You will be so 

very proud of our float, the decorations, the goodies that we have for the parade goers and more!    If you are 

interested in walking the parade route and handing out candy and freeze pops or riding the float and singing and 

enjoying the fellowship….PLEASE SIGN UP on the sheets that will be in the fellowship hall after services on 

Sundays.   We need to plan for how many folks will be there so please don’t just show up—let us know.  The 

parade starts at noon on July 4th.  Line up for floats is a 10:00.  We will give more info as we get closer to the 

event date.  If you have any questions, please see anyone on the Stewardship Committee:  Mary Beth Siddons, 

Wendy Carter, Becky Dubovik, Pete & Joy Barroso, Bill & Nancy Romej, Randy & Shelley Morin or Karen 

Wilberg.  

 

 VBS VOLUNTEER MEETING 

Arctic Blast VBS Volunteer meeting is scheduled for June 13th at 7:00 p.m.  We will be finalizing plans for the 

following week and going over responsibilities of the volunteers.  Please plan to be at the meeting so we can all 

be well prepared for a fun-filled week learning more about GOD'S COOL LOVE!  If you have any questions, 

please talk to Joy Barroso or Nancy Romej. 
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ALL SAINTS LUTHERAN CHURCH HELP THE NEEDY  

Your Stewardship Committee NEEDS YOUR HELP!   We have started a collection campaign to assist the 

needy who use P.A.D.S (Public Awareness to Deliver Shelter) in our local county.  We are collecting personal 

hygiene items (small sizes) of:  shampoo, mouthwash, toothpaste, toothbrushes, combs, band aids, nail clippers, 

kleenex, hand sanitizer, shaving cream, disposable razors etc.  We will be assembling “kits” and be taking them 

to P.A.D.S. where they will distribute them as needed. Our hope is that we get enough items to build 50+ kits 

for them!  We would like to have all donations by June 30th!  There will be a plastic tote in the Fellowship Hall 

where you can drop your donations.  Please help us help them…. “it is in giving that we receive!”  If you 

have any questions, feel free to reach out to anyone on the Stewardship Committee:  Mary Beth Siddons, 

Wendy Carter, Becky Dubovik, Joy & Pete Barroso, Bill and Nancy Romej, Karen Wilberg and Randy and 

Shelley Morin. 

BOX TOPS 

Did you know that for every Box Top submitted it is worth .10 for the schools?  It all adds up to money the 

school can use towards playground equipment, field trips, gym class equipment, etc.  If you already collect 

these Box Tops for your children or grandchildren, great job!  If you don't, you can still collect them and bring 

them to church.  I have a specially marked Box Top Collection Box in the Fellowship Hall that you can put your 

Box Tops in.  There are expiration dates on all Box Tops, so only valid ones are accepted for 

reimbursement.  There will also be a sheet that has which products have Box Tops on them.  If you have any 

questions, please ask Corey Murphy.  

 

WELCA 

We have plans to go to Fireside Theater on June 20th, to see A second Helping, sequel to Church Basement 

Ladies, the play we saw last year.   We welcome anyone who would like to attend with us.  You do not have to 

be an active member of WELCA.  Men are invited also.  Please contact Donna Knoll or one of the officers for 

information on the cost and time. 

 

COMMUNION AT THE ALTAR  

June 17, July 1 and 15, August 5 and 19. 

You may have wine or grape juice for communion and you may take communion by individual glass or by the 

common Challis.  The ushers will guide people out of the pews as they normally do.  When you walk up the 

main aisle there will be a tray of small glasses near the front pews.  Grape juice will be in the center glasses, the 

others will be empty.  If you want an individual glass please take one and continue up to the altar.  Nothing is 

needed for common cup.  Stand at the altar until Pastor motions to kneel, if you can.  The Pastor serves the 

wafer, followed by 2 worship assistants, one will fill your glass with wine if empty, and the second will serve 

wine from the challis.  An acolyte will follow with an empty tray to collect the empty glasses.  After all at the 

rail have been served Pastor will say a blessing and dismiss all at the table.   You will then return to your pew 

using the outside aisles, allowing the next group to go up to the altar by the main aisle.   

 

On the 1st and 3rd Sundays we will be having communion at the altar.  The 2nd, 4th and 5th we will have 

communion by Intinction.  (dipping wafer into the wine)   


